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Date: October 3rd 2023 

Attention: Christine Vigneault 

RE: Request for Comments 

File No.: A151-23 

Related Files:  

Applicant Rob Watson 

Location 32 Villandry Crescent 
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COMMENTS: 

 
 

Alectra Utilities (formerly PowerStream) has received and reviewed the proposed Variance Application. This 

review, however, does not imply any approval of the project or plan.   

All proposed billboards, signs, and other structures associated with the project or plan must maintain minimum 
clearances to the existing overhead or underground electrical distribution system as specified by the applicable 
standards, codes and acts referenced. 
 
In the event that construction commences, and the clearance between any component of the work/structure and the 
adjacent existing overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the Occupational Health and 
Safety Act, the customer will be responsible for 100% of the costs associated with Alectra making the work area safe. 
All construction work will be required to stop until the safe limits of approach can be established.  
 
In the event construction is completed, and the clearance between the constructed structure and the adjacent existing 
overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the any of applicable standards, acts or codes 
referenced, the customer will be responsible for 100% of Alectra’s cost for any relocation work.  
 

References:  
 

• Ontario Electrical Safety Code,  latest edition (Clearance of Conductors from Buildings) 

• Ontario Health and Safety Act,  latest edition (Construction Protection) 

• Ontario Building Code, latest edition (Clearance to Buildings)  

• PowerStream (Construction Standard 03-1, 03-4),  attached 

• Canadian Standards Association, latest edition (Basic Clearances) 
 

If more information is required, please contact either of the following: 

 
Mr. Stephen Cranley, C.E.T     Mitchell Penner 

Supervisor, Distribution Design, ICI & Layouts (North)   Supervisor, Distribution Design-Subdivisions  
Phone: 1-877-963-6900 ext. 31297         Phone: 416-302-6215        
   

E-mail: stephen.cranley@alectrautilities.com     Email: Mitchell.Penner@alectrautilities.com 
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To:   Christine Vigneault, Committee of Adjustment Secretary Treasurer 
 
From:   Nancy Tuckett, Director of Development Planning 
 
Date:   October 19, 2023 
 
Name of Owner: Rob Watson – Roma Partners Inc. 
 
Location: 32 Villandry Crescent 
 
File No.(s):  151/23 
 
 
Proposed Variance(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. To permit the maximum gross floor area of a secondary suite totaling 57.06% of 
the total gross floor area of the principal dwelling. 

 
By-Law Requirement(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. The maximum gross floor area of a secondary suite shall not exceed 45% of the 
total gross floor area of the principal dwelling. 

 
Official Plan: 
 
City of Vaughan Official Plan 2010 (‘VOP 2010’): “Low-Rise Residential” 
 
Comments: 
 
The Owner is requesting permission to permit a Secondary Suite in the raised basement 
of a one storey single detached dwelling with the above noted variances. 
 
The Development Planning Department has no objection to the above noted Variance as 
the 12.06% increase is not anticipated to be perceptible from the exterior. By-law 001-
2021 excludes basements from the total gross floor area (‘GFA’) calculation. The By-law 
defines the dwelling’s GFA as 154.21 m2, which only considers the main level. With the 
basement included, the total enclosed space within the single detached dwelling rises to 
242.20 m2. The Secondary Suite’s GFA as per the By-law would occupy 57.06% of the 
main level’s GFA. However, when including the basement, the Secondary Suite 
comprises of 87.99 m2 or approximately 36.33% of the dwelling’s total enclosed space. 
Development Planning recognizes that the variances are triggered due to the way in 
which the By-law requires the GFA to be calculated. If the GFA included the basement 
level, the Secondary Suite would comply with the area requirements. 
 
Accordingly, the Development Planning Department can support the requested variance 
and is of the opinion that the proposal is minor in nature, maintains the general intent 
and purpose of the Official Plan and Zoning By-law, and is desirable for the appropriate 
development of the land. 
 
Recommendation: 
 
The Development Planning Department recommends approval of the application. 
 
Conditions of Approval: 
 
If the Committee finds merit in the application, the following conditions of approval are 
recommended: 
 
None 
 
Comments Prepared by: 
 
Michelle Perrone, Planner 1 
David Harding, Senior Planner 



Prabhdeep Kaur

From: Kristen Regier <Kristen.Regier@trca.ca>
Sent: Monday, October 2, 2023 10:59 AM
To: Committee of Adjustment
Cc: Pravina Attwala; Christine Vigneault
Subject: [External] RE: A151/23 (32 VILLANDRY CRESCENT) - REQUEST FOR COMMENTS

Hello,  

The subject property at 32 Villandry Cres, Vaughan is not located within TRCA’s Regulated Area. TRCA’s Planning and 
Regulatory policy interests are not impacted.  

As such, TRCA has no comments on the application.  

Best, 

Kristen Regier, MA (she / her) 
Planner I 
Development Planning and Permits | Development and Engineering Services 
Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) 

T: 437-880-2129 
E: kristen.regier@trca.ca 
A: 101 Exchange Avenue, Vaughan, ON, L4K 5R6 | trca.ca 



1

Pravina Attwala

Subject: FW: [External] RE: A151/23 (32 VILLANDRY CRESCENT) - REQUEST FOR COMMENTS

 

From: Development Services <developmentservices@york.ca>  
Sent: November‐03‐23 6:41 PM 
To: Pravina Attwala <Pravina.Attwala@vaughan.ca> 
Cc: Committee of Adjustment <CofA@vaughan.ca> 
Subject: [External] RE: A151/23 (32 VILLANDRY CRESCENT) ‐ REQUEST FOR COMMENTS 
 
Hi Pravina,  
 
The Regional Municipality of York has completed its review of the minor variance application – A151/23 (32 Villandry 

Crescent) and has the following comment:   
 
Prior to the approval of the application, the City of Vaughan shall confirm the adequate water supply and sewage 
capacity has been allocated for the proposed secondary suite. 
 
Please provide us with a copy of the notice of decision for our records.  
 
 
Many thanks,  
 
Our working hours may be different. Please do not feel obligated to reply outside of your scheduled working hours. Let’s work together 
to help foster healthy work-life boundaries.  

 

Niranjan Rajevan, M.Pl. |  Associate Planner, Development Services, Planning and Economic Development, Corporate 

Services  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1  
1-877-464-9675 ext. 71521 | niranjan.rajevan@york.ca | www.york.ca 

Our Values: Integrity, Commitment, Accountability, Respect, Excellence 

 
 
Our Mission: Working together to serve our thriving communities – today and tomorrow 
 
Please consider the environment before printing this email. 
 





To whom it may concern        Sept 17, 2023 

 

I am looking to build a legal 2 bedroom unit in my recently purchased bungalow.  This bungalow was 
purchased in my corporation (ROMA PARTNERS INC.) – but I am an officer of the corporation & owner. 

 

The building permit number is:  
Address: Plan 65M3122, Lot 26, 32 Villandry Crescent 

 

This bungalow is not very big, and the zoning laws currently stipulate that a secondary suite must 
conform to max 45% GFA of main floor living area.  I wanted to make this a 2 bedroom so that at least 
one bedroom can be used as an office if needed.  After the unit was designed, I am at 57% (87.99sqm 
compared to 154.21 main floor).  There are no other deficiencies on this application.  This is the only 
item holding this application up. 

 

As per deficiency letter:  “Zoning By-law 001-2021 - The maximum gross floor area of a 
secondary suite shall not exceed 45% of the total gross floor area of the principal 
dwelling.[5.21.7]” 

 

I am hoping with the shortage of rental units in this province, that my request can be supported. 

 

Thank you so much for your time. 

 

Regards 

 

Rob Watson 

 

Rob Watson 

 




